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Kenyon Shield Winners 
(Autumn 1) 

Rec : Noel Kearns 
Year 1 :  Freya Kelly 
Year 2 : Matthew Clinton 
Year 3 : Lily Grace Faulkner 
Year 4 : Arabelle Forshaw 
Year 5 : Darcie Gray 
Year 6 : Ivan Armstrong 

Congratulations and 
very well done for 
working so hard. 

 

Christmas Concert 2021 
This year we are hoping to perform the 

musical “Joseph and his Amazing  

Technicolour Dreamcoat” More details to 

follow after the half-term. Many thanks. 

Book Week 

1st-5th November 
Pyjamas and hot chocolate 

on Thursday 4th. 

Let’s get the children  

enthused to read and develop a 

lifetime love of books.  

Thanks to Mrs Galley for organizing the week. 

New Staff 
We have a new teaching assistant 

starting after the half-term break.  

Ms Kimberley Schumacher will be  

joining the team and will initially be 

working with children from Class G  

We also have Mrs Caton and  

Mrs Raven providing lunchtime  

supervision as new welfare assistants. 

We wish them well. 

Netball Competition 2021 
The 2nd week of netball fixtures had to be cancelled 

due to the weather. It was announced that there 
would be not rearranged date and that the league 

table would stand. That left Halsall in 1st place. 
Well done to Halsall A Team. The team won the WLPSSA small 

school netball tournament.  It will now enter the play-offs and if 
successful, will represent West Lancs Primary Schools at the 

County Finals in Blackpool. Let’s hope the team can go one step 
further. Well done to everyone on teams Halsall A and Halsall B. 

School Trips 
The staff have been busy organizing school 

trips to make school as exciting as  
possible for the children.  

Class H and Class F are travelling down to Chester Zoo on 
the 1st week back after the half-term and Class G will be  
visiting the famous Lancaster Castle, a few weeks later.  

Information about more trips will follow soon. 
A big thanks to the PTFA for help in funding the school trips. Bonfire Night 

Friday  

5th November 
Gates 6-00pm 

Fireworks 7-30pm 

£10 Adults 

Free Children 

Holiday Homework 
Please continue to support your 

child with their homework (number 
bonds/times tables/spellings, etc) 
and encourage them to read every 

day. He/she will benefit so much and 
it’ll certainly show when the  

children return to school. Thanks 

Please 

Label 

Everything 

St Cuthbert’s Church 

Christmas Fair 

Friday 26th November 
3-30pm– 7-00pm 
Please pop along and 

see Father Christmas. 

(School Hall) 

Planned Absence 
If you have a planned absence 

for your child, (holiday/wedding 

etc) it is a legal requirement to 

contact school and complete an 

Absence Request Form. 
These forms are available from the 

school office or can be downloaded 

from the school website. 

Thanks for your help in this matter. 


